
Minutes of the Regular Town Board Meeting taking place at the Taylor Town Hall on: 

October 11, 2022 at 7 p.m. 
  

Present: 
Supervisor:     Riley Closson 
Councilmen:                                                 Harold R. Eltz (Russell) 

Theodore Law Jr. (TJ) 
Clerk/Tax Collector:                                     Jaymie Closson 
Historian/Deputy Clerk/Planning Bd. Sec.: Sharon Eltz 
Appointed Highway Superintendant:  Carl Hoellerer 
Absent:     
Councilman:     Matthew Allen (Matt) 
Councilman:     Joey Pudney 
Accountant:                                                  Deborah Hubbard (Debbie) 
Planning Board Chair:                                  Barbara Allen 
Justice:     Rollan Elwood 
Building/Code Enforcement:                       Derek Raimo 
Others Present: 
County Legislator:    Mitchel Eccleston       
      David Fuller       

 
Riley called the meeting to order at 7:06 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
  
The councilmen were given the chance to read and review September 2022 meeting minutes and also time to 
review and sign general and highway fund vouchers.  
 
PUBLIC COMMENT: 

 Tentative 2023 budget for county was voted down. 

 Every town that Mitchel represents is going down on their tax % to the county. 

 1.3% projected as over budget increase for this year. 

 Dave Fuller is still receiving checks at his home address from NYS from when he was town supervisor. 
Jaymie has sent in the correction form at least 2x, will work on trying to get it changed again. 

 
VOUCHER DISCUSSION: 

 None 
  
PREVIOUS MONTH'S MINUTES DISCUSSION: 

 None 
 
MOTION to approve the September 2022 meeting minutes as submitted by the Town Clerk was made by TJ 
Law and seconded by Russell Eltz. 
All in favor, motion carried. 
 
ACCOUNTANTS REPORT DISCUSSION: 

 None 
 

MOTION to approve the Accountants Report as submitted by the Accountant was made by TJ Law and 
seconded by Russell Eltz. 
All in favor, motion carried. 
 
MOTION to approve the October 2022 Highway fund vouchers in the amount of $15,973.33 was made by TJ 
Law and seconded by Russell Eltz. 
All in favor, motion carried. 
  



MOTION to approve the October 2022 General fund vouchers in the amount of $2,484.43 was made by TJ 
Law and seconded by Russell Eltz. 
All in favor, motion carried. 
 
Total Disbursement: $18,457.76 
 
 
DISCUSSION:  

 Received 2023 Fire District contract.  
o CFD is having a Public Hearing on October 18 at 6:30 p.m. if anyone is interested in attending. 

 Will need to have Public Hearing for 2023 town budget before November’s board meeting at 6:30 p.m.  

 Will need to move Public Hearing and Regular Board meeting location due to Election Day being on the 
8th of November.  

 New location will be at the Taylor Highway Department – Jaymie to put both notices in the paper. 
 
PLANNING BOARD: Presented by Sharon Eltz 

 None 

 
BUILDING/CODE ENFORCEMENT: Derek Raimo (absent) 

 No report submitted, contacted Town Clerk and said he had nothing to report this month. 
 
HIGHWAY: Present by Carl Hoellerer 

 Hired Terry Pudney for part time – 30 hours a week. 

 Oil and sanded Doran Hill Rd. – should be complete now. 

 Expansion tank from oil boiler was leaking water all over the floor. – called S&H Mechanical to look at it 
and they will be back to fix it. 

 Need to get a quote from S&H on replacing the oil backup furnace. 

 Tenco called and the new truck is done. Carl and Terry to go and tell them where they want the controls 
mounted. 

 Would like to get quotes on a 550 or 650 with a plow. 

 Sterling is really bad and the one-ton is getting bad 

 Would like to get quotes on a ½ ton pickup for parts running and just checking roads. 

 Discussed a Doran Hill complaint. 
 
ANIMAL:  

 None 
 

CLERK/TAX COLLECTOR Presented by Jaymie Closson 
 $1,039.37 to DEC, 60.63 to town 

 $2.00 to NYS, $12 to town – dog licenses 

 $52.00 building permit for Perry 
 
MOTION to adjourn the meeting at 7:46 p.m. was made by TJ Law and seconded by Russell Eltz. 
All in favor, motion carried. 
  
  
Respectfully Submitted, 
Jaymie Closson  
Clerk 
 


